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To the Editor, JAMA:

In response to: Kesselheim AS, Avorn J. Biomedical patents and the public’s health: Is there a role for eminent domain? JAMA 2006;295(4):434-7.
In their arguement for eminent domain to protect public health over corporate profit, Kesselheim and Avorn discuss the use of government pressure to encourage Bayer to increase Cipro production in the wake of the 2001 anthrax scare.(1) While Bayer agreed to provide the government with enough Cipro (the best selling antibiotic in the world, grossing over $1 billion/year) to treat a potential 10 million patients for $0.95 per pill, this was twice what the government paid under another program and over four times the price one generic manufacturer had proposed.(2) The US government had the authority to license generic production of ciprofloxacin by other companies (for as little as $0.20 per pill), in the event of a public health emergency. The government refused to deem the anthrax exposures, and the potential for a large scale anthrax attack, a public health emergency, because doing so would have weakened its case, presented to the World Trade Organization (WTO) meeting in Qatar, that the massive suffering of 25 million AIDS patients in sub-Saharan African nations did not constitute enough of a public health emergency to permit those countries to obtain and produce cheaper generic versions of largely unavailable anti-AIDS drugs. The government's stance was likely related to the record $80 million dollars spent by drug companies on campaign donations in the 2001 national elections. Fortunately, the WTO ministers voted in favor of the developing world.(2)
Going beyond eminent domain, we should question long-held assumptions about the superiority of a profit-based system of drug development. While a few scientists’ foremost motivation may be profit, I believe the vast majority of medical investigators throughout history have been driven instead by curiosity and the desire to alleviate suffering. Society can improve the research enterprise by: increasing funding for public education; enhancing the rigor of scientific training; eliminating antiquated, faith-based curricula covering subjects like “creation science”; basing government policy on sound science, rather than on pseudoscience promulgated by religious zealots or supported by the financial largesse and vigorous lobbying of corporate interests; holding the media to high standards of accuracy and completeness in their interpretations of scientific information; lifting the veil of secrecy surrounding medical discovery, which slows the development and dissemination of new ideas and products; and publicly funding a research agenda focused on the critical needs of the suffering, rather than relying on an industry-driven agenda focused on profitable nostrums.
1) Kesselheim AS, Avorn J. Biomedical patents and the public’s health: Is there a role for eminent domain? JAMA 2006;295(4):434-7.
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